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HARVARD UNIVERSITY
CAMBRIDGE

FACULTY OF ARTS AND SCIENCES
OFFICE OF THE DEAN 20 UNIVERSITY HALL

September 15, 1938

Dr. Abraham Flexmer,Dirsctor
Institute for Advanced Study
Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Dr., Flexner:

I was much interested to get your letter of inquiry about what
I was reported to have said in New York. As a matter of fact, I had no
time to read the part of the address raferred to in the New York papers.
However, some intsrested colleague had evidently seen an advance copy
of the address as it appeared in Volume II of the Semi-Centennial
Publications and had brought it to the attention of some reporter. At
any rate the reporter came up to me and asked for my attitude and I
simply referred him to the Volume and did not see him again,

When I wrote my article last June I had not the least thought
in the world that any part of it would get into our newspapers and had
simply mentioned the inf'lux from Europe as one of the general features
of our very promising mathematical situation. I think you will be
interested to see the manuseript of the first part of my nddresér(tho
rest being more technical amnd of no intersst in this connsotion) and so
am sending you a duplicate copy which you may returmm at your leisure,
The article was written wholly without suggestions or advice, end, in
fact, thers was no one who even knew of my general plan when I sent off
the article, Inasmuch as it was desired to publish the Semi-Centemnnial
Addresses in book form by the time of the mesting in September, I delegated
much authority to the editorial committee. In consequence you will
find a few modifiocations in the actual printed paper, some of which were
added in the interest of accuracy and others represent the considered
opinion of the editors. If I had been here, I would have stopped to
argus one or two of the deoisions but it was simply too much trouble to
do so from abroad.

I hope and believe that you will find the point of view which
I actually set forth a reasonable one. Everything that I said was with
a view to still further strengthening our general mathematical situationm.

It is feir, I think, to say that some of our younger American
methematioians are not receiving as rapid promotion or as ideal conditions
of work as might be desirable for their best development, for example,
Professor D.H. Lehmer of Lehigh University, who is a very promising young
man indeed., However, I do not regard this slowing down as having becoms
a very serious problem but I do feel too that the conditions of work are
of primary importance for a young man; an Osgood or a Kellegg at Harvard
as contrasted with an Osgood or a Kellogg at Lehigh become with the
years qualitatively different phenomena,
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Perhaps some time we can have a chat togother about this
and other matters of mutual interest inasmuch as the subject is
a pretty complicated ons,

With very kindest remembrances,

Sincerely yours,

Gengs B. B widesf
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